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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
February 27, 2015
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Member Greg Radlinski (Chair)
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research; Joe Andrews - citizen
The meeting was called to order at 12:08 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the group reviewed the following bills:
2015-150 and -151 (approving interlocal agreements with JEA for a financial contribution of $120 million in return for changes to the JEA charter, including authorization to create an independent pension plan for its employees, to participate in other lines of business beyond electricity and water/sewer, and to reduce the JEA annual financial contribution to the City over a period of 20 years): Chairman Radlinski and Joe Andrews both presented lists of objections to both bills on various grounds, including reservations about the impact on the General Employee’s Pension Plan from pulling out the JEA participants, issuing bonds when the stock markets are at or near all-time highs leading to the likelihood that the lump sum investment into the PFPF’s assets are more than likely to decline in value as the stock markets retreat from record high levels, and the wisdom of JEA expanding into other lines of business beyond electricity and water and sewer service. Mr. Andrews cited the Charter prohibition against using bond revenues for ordinary operating expenses, which he believes these ordinances attempt to do by a roundabout method. Staff was requested to obtain information from the Council Auditor’s Office on how the current millage rate calculation is performed on electric and water and sewer sales. 
2015-145 (appropriating $200,000 to the restoration of severed electrical lines due to the Liberty Street collapse): will the City try to recoup funds from some other party, perhaps FDOT? 
2015-146 (appropriating $2.4 million to State Attorney’s Office construction): how much is in the General Capital Projects – Interest Earnings account before this appropriation? Tommy Carter of the Auditor’s Office will be requested to report at the full commission meeting next week.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:54 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted 2.27.15 3:00 p.m.
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